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The monthly meeting of the East Hampton Free Library Board of Managers 4 7 
was held Feb. 13, 1975 at 2 p.m. in the Board Room. Mrs. Michael Laspia, 
president, presided. Board members not present were Mrs. Brett, Mrs. Day 
Mrs. Hall, Mrs. Ham, Mrs. Kerr and Miss Morgan. 

The minutes of the Jan. meeting were read and approved, upon motion 
duly passed. The minutes of a special meeting held Jan. 23, 1975 were read 
and approved, upon motion duly passed. 

The Treasurer's report showed a balance on hand Jan. 1, 1975 of $121.00 
with receipts totaling $30,056 and disbursements of $20,950 leaving a cash 
balance Jan. 31, 1975 of $9,106. 

Upon motion made, seconded and carried the Treasurer was authorized to 
sell 225 shares of National Steel upon the advise of Mr. Malcolm Aldrich. 
A motion was duly passed designating the Valley Bank of New York, the Sag 
Harbor Savings Bank, and Eastern Federal Savings and Loan, depositories for 
library funds. 

Mrs. Laspia welcomed Mrs. Beth Gray on behalf of the Board as our 
Head Librarian. Miss Laura Kahkohnen attended the meeting to announce 
her resignation from the staff to accept a position as reference librarian in 
Wilton, Conn. The Board extended its good wishes to her for success in 
this new position. 

IN Mrs. Gray's report as Head Librarian she noted the adult circulation 
had risen 32% and juvenile 60% over Jan. 1974. She indicated a numberof 
possible reasons including the high cost of buying books, poor weather, 
fewer people going south, and less money for entertainment among them. Due 
to increased usage extra hours have been asked of both Mrs. Maxine Clark 
and Miss Suzanne Steele. 

For the Children's Room, Mrs. Gray reported continued increased usage 
of its facilities. Films have been ordered for the summer programs for 
3-6 yr olds and 7-12 yr. olds. 

Miss King reported the busiest month since the Fall of 1971. 

Mrs. Vetault reported for the building committee that the total to 
date of cash and pledges relating to the building fund had reached $62,263.44. 
The architect for the new wing, Mr. Alfred Schaeffer, attended the meeting 
to display interior plans to be considered by the Board. Discussion and 
questions followed. A motion was duly passed authorizing the Building 
Committee to make necessary decisions required during the formulation of 
building plans. 

Mrs. Frank Dayton presented the list of "In Memorian" books and has 
acknowledged the Library's appreciation of these gifts. 

A motion was made seconded and carried requesting that the position 
of temporary Children's Librarian be offered to Miss Linda Demmers for a 
period ending Sept. 15, 1975 at a salary of $8,000 per annum. 

There being no further business, upon motion, the meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Secretary 



4 8 The monthly meeting of the Board of Managers of the East Hampton Free 
Library was held March 13, 1975 at 2 p.m. in the Board Room. Mrs. Michael 
Laspia, president, presided. Those members absent were Mrs. Brett, Mrs. 
French, Mrs. Hall, Mrs. Ham, Mrs. fcerr, Miss Morgan, and Mrs. Vetault. 

The minutes of the February meeting were read and approved, upon _ 
motion duly passed. ^B 

The Treasurer's report was presented by Mrs. Laspia in Mrs. French's 
absence, showing a balance on hand Feb. 1, 1975 of $9,106 with receipts 
totaling $9,694 and disbursements of $17,170, leaving a cash balance on 
hand Feb. 28, 1975 of $1,630. 

Mrs. Gray, Head Librarian, noted in her report an increasing use 
of the Suffolk Co-operative Library System's volumes, with 75 requests 
being filled this month. Patrons have become gradually aware of this 
services' availability. Two new employees were approved by the Board-
Mrs. Jane Sferazza, to work a 14 hr. week at $2.00 per hr. and Miss Janet 
Croce, a teacher, for the Children's Room on a part time basis at $3.50 
per hour, becoming $3.75 per hour June 15, when she will work full time. 
Mrs. Gray also reported issuing a total of 960 cards to Town residents. 

Miss King, for the Long Island Room, displayed and spoke of gifts 
to the collection of latch keys from Gardiners Island and books including 
the 1926-1939 volume of the East Hampton Town Trustees published in 1975, 
and others about the area or by local authors. A continued increased 
usage of the material by researchers may be also noted. 

Mrs. Hopkinson, for the building committee has requested a meeting 
of the fund raisers for Friday, March 21 at the Library. Mr. Schaeffer's 
preliminary drawings of the interior layout of the upstairs office space 
and the new J.E.R. Memorial wing \vere discussed by the Board and upon 
motion made, seconded and carried, approved for presentation to the advis­
ory board. 

Mrs. Day, for the Planning Committee, asked the Board to be especially 
aware of the need for additional professional help at the Library now 
that we are without a Librarian for the Children's Room and reference work. 
A motion was made, seconded and carried to hire Mrs. Wn. Barclay for 
weekly story hours in July and August for a fee of $200. 

The Board noted a need for increased staff parking opposite Edwards 
Lane. After discussion a motion was made, seconded and carried agreeing 
to sell the garage on the Kimbal lot to be removed and use the proceeds 
to improve the parking area. Mr. Everett Rattray will be given first 
refusal on the purchase of the garage. Mrs. Helen Abel agoreed to in­
vestigate this proposal. 

Upon motion duly passed, the Library will be closed Good Friday 
from 12-3 p.m. 

There being no further business, upon motion the meeting adjourned. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

// Secretary H 
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The Board of Managers of the East Hampton Free Library held its monthly 49 
meeting April 10, 1975 at 2p.m. in the Board Room. Mrs. Michael Laspia, 
president, presided. Those members absent were Mrs. Abel, Mrs. Ham, Mrs. 
Light, and Mrs. Kerr. 

The minutes of the March meeting were read and approved, upon motion duly 
passed. 

Mrs. French presented the treasurers report showing a balance on hand 
March 1, 1975 of $1,630 with receipts totaling $7,026 and disbursements 
of $7,927 leaving a cash balance March 31, 1975 of $729.00. 

In Mrs. Gray's report as Head Librarian, she made the Board aware of 
the staffing problems due to too few people, but as she is able to train new 
personel the situation should improve. She also presented to the Board 
the facts pertaining to advantages the library enjoys as a member of the 
Suffolk Co-operative Library System, a great resource for our patrons. 

Miss King reported a very active month in the Long Island Room. 
Microfilming of the East Hampton Star has been completed for the years 
1967-1968. 

Mrs. Gray brought to the Boards attention the difficulties of designating 
a place for bookkeeping work to be carried on. After discussion the Board 
duly passed a motion to purchase a desk costing about $200.00 from the History 
account to be used for this purpose. Temporarily, the desk will be placed 
in the Children's Room, later to be moved upstairs to the proposed "office 
area". 

Mrs. Hopkinson reported that Mr. Alfred Scheffer had completed the 
working drawings for the J.E.R. Memorial wing and wishes to present them 
to three contractors for bids, namely;.Pat Trunzo, Ernest Dayton, and 
Koral Brothers. A motion was maOe, seconded and carried agreeing to this ,,. 
proposal. To date pledges and cash for the new wing total $80,144.45. 
An appeal letter will soon be sent to our registered borrowers and the 
general public for support of our building fund. Activities benefiting the 
fund are being planned including an introduction to the library on May 18, 
by invitation, an art exhibit in conjunction with Guild Hall May 25, and 
a dinner given by Mr. Craig Claiborne at his home in the summer• Upon motion 
made, seconded, and carried the Board agreed to hend Guild Hall requested 
materials from the Long Island Collection for the exhibit in May honnoring the 
Bicentennisl. Library board members serving on this committee with Guild Hall 
are Mrs. Light, Mrs. Hopkinson, Mrs. Magill and Miss King. 

The annual book sale will take place Friday evening May 23 and all day 
Saturday May 24 with Mrs. Ann Light as chairman. Again the "Garden Mart" 
will be on May 24 under the auspices of the Garden Club of East Hampton. 

Mr. Lee Bendheim, the Suffolk Co-operative Library System trustee 
representing East Hampton and Shelter Island Towns attended the meeting to 
inform the Board of Managers of problems and concersn, mostly fiscal, facing 
that organization. The S.C.L.S., located in Bellport, has 52 member 
libraries and a budget of $1,589,000, contributed by the State, County and 
Federal governments. The "system" is governed by the New York State Board 
of Regents. Mr. Bendheim presented a reapportionment plan for the Boards 
approval giving our representative one vote as trustee, each vote repre­
senting approximately 50,000 of population. Upon motion made, seconded 
and carried the East Hampton Free Library Board approved the reapportion­
ment plan and requested Mrs. Laspia to so notify the S.C.L.S.Board of 
Trustees. 

There being no further business, upon motion the meetingadjourned. 


